
RESOLUTION NO. 2013-172 
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RESOLUTION EARNESTLY REQUESTING THE METRO NAGA WATER DISTRICT, THE BUREAU 
OF FIRE PROTECTION, AND THE DIFFERENT VOLUNTEER FIRE BRIGADES IN THE CITY 
OF NAGA TO IMMEDIATELY AGREE ON WHICH SPECIFIC FIRE HYDRANTS WILL BE 
TAPPED BY EACH OF THEM IN RESPONDING TO FIRE INCIDENTS IN THE CITY OF 
NAGA:- 
 

Authored by: 
 Hon. City Councilor Mila S.D. Raquid-Arroyo 

 
WHEREAS, in the recent fire incident that engulfed the Master Square 

Building on J. Hernandez Avenue, Naga City, among the problems encountered 
by the fire fighters was the slow inflow of water from the fire hydrants; 

 
WHEREAS, in the 2nd Regular Session of the 11th Sangguniang 

Panlungsod, the representative of the Metro Naga Water District explained 
that one of the reasons for the slow inflow of water from the fire 
hydrants was the fact that the fire hydrants tapped by the different fire 
brigades that responded to the fire incident are the fire hydrants served 
by one and the same water line; 

 
WHEREAS, based on the explanations of the said MNWD representative, 

there is a need for coordination between and among the different fire 
brigades in the City of Naga in order to ensure that in responding to fire 
incidents in the City, they will not be tapping into the fire hydrants 
served by one and same water line, thereby ensuring immediate and 
sufficient water supply during fire calamities. 

 
NOW THEREFORE, on motion of Hon. Mila S.D. Raquid-Arroyo, seconded 

by Hon. Jose A. Tuason; 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, as it is hereby resolved, to earnestly request the 

Metro Naga Water District, the Bureau of Fire Protection, and the 
different volunteer fire brigades in the City of Naga to immediately agree 
on which specific fire hydrants will be tapped by each of them in 
responding to fire incidents in the City of Naga. 

 
LET COPIES of this resolution be furnished the Honorable City Mayor 

for his approval; the Bureau of Fire Protection, Naga City, the General 
Manager of the MNWD, and the different volunteer fire brigades in the City 
of Naga for their respective information and appropriate action. 
 
 APPROVED. 
 Adopted: July 16, 2013 
xxx      xxx       xxx 
 
 WE HEREBY CERTIFY to the correctness of the foregoing resolution. 
 
  
       GIL A. DE LA TORRE 
        Secretary to the 
         Sangguniang Panlungsod 
 
 NELSON S. LEGACION 
 City Vice Mayor & 
 Presiding Officer 
     APPROVED: 
 
       JOHN G. BONGAT 

         City Mayor 


